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READING: Students are expected to be able to respond these types of questions orally AND written. The written component is the most challenging for our readers, so please provide regular practice (and it at all possible, modeling of) these skills. We have practiced several of these questions in the classroom and will continue practice them as well as others that are on the list. This is only a small portion of what the students are expected to do, and it is quite rigorous!

· Name one character trait of the main character. Use details from the book in your answer. 

· How are the main characters alike?

· Draw a picture of how the main character solved their problem. Explain how your picture shows how the main character solved the problem. 

· Explain how the main character solved their problem in the story. Use information from the story to explain your answer. 

Retelling Frame (use to retell a fiction story):

This story is about _______________ who _______________________. 

First, _______________________________________________________
Next, ______________________________________________________
Then, ______________________________________________________
Last, _______________________________________________________
WRITING ACTIVITY:

Pass-It-On Writing.       Have kids go through a stack of old magazines or picture books and find a picture that really makes them think twice. Write a paragraph about the person, animal, place, or thing in the picture.
Then have the first writer pass the picture and the first paragraph on to a friend/family member. Ask them to add to the paragraph and pass it on to another friend/member or back to the original person. The next person adds a few sentences and passes it along, and so on, and so on, until they've built a whole story around the photo. Wouldn't this be fun to do via email or even snail mail?!?









Upcoming Dates:


Curriculum Night: 


Thursday, Aug. 21st 


Session 1: 6:00-6:30PM Session 2: 6:40-7:10PM


Boosterthon Fundraiser: 


August 20-August 29th


More information to follow.











Please cut along the dotted line and return this portion with your child on Tuesday.





I have read the August 11, 2014 newsletter. 


Student’s Name: ___________________________________________


Parent’s Signature: _________________________________________








   The students and I have had a great time getting to know each other and are adjusting well to second grade procedures and expectations. Here’s a brief overview of what we’ve done and what’s to come.


In reading, we’ve reviewed and practice Daily 5 behaviors that will help us become effective readers.  We have focused on being able to respond to fiction texts by identifying the 5 W’s (who, when, where, what, why) and how. The students have practiced demonstrating their understanding through readers’ response journals. Next week, we will continue to build upon this comprehension skill by learning to summarize what we read.  How YOU can help at home: When reading with your child, ask him/her questions such as: who is the main character, when and where does the story take place (setting), what is the problem in the story, why is it a problem, how is the problem solved. In addition, you can use the retelling frame on the back of this newsletter to assist you in helping your child summarize what he/she reads in their own words. Writing about what they are reading is a 21st century skill that will prepare them for the remainder of their school career.


In Writing, we’ve learned the steps of the writing process and have begun using the process to write personal narratives. In addition, we’ve also discussed the five parts of a friendly letter and have used this format to write readers’ response letters about what we are reading. We will begin building our stamina as writers by establishing effective writing habits. How YOU can help at home: Encourage your child to write as much as they can about something they have read or done for about 20 uninterrupted minutes. Remind your child to spell words that they already know correctly and to use their Letter Land knowledge to help them with words they are unsure of.


    In math, we’ve focused on a variety of addition strategies to build flexibility and fact fluency. Students will further develop their understanding of math concepts through the use of vocabulary and problem solving. How you can help at home: To ensure future success, please provide opportunities for your child to practice, share, and challenge his/her thinking when adding and subtracting numbers. Students are expected to know more than one strategy to solve a problem and share their thinking with others using appropriate math vocabulary.





Contact:


Class website (in progress): 


missperren.weebly.com





Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:cperren@wcpss.net" �cperren@wcpss.net�











Our Wishlist:


White copy paper


Colored copy paper


Manila folders
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